Sex Offender Registry Goes Back Online

By: Corey Sipe

The State of Connecticut has now reposted its list of sex offenders as a recent U.S. Supreme Court decision overturned two previous Federal court decisions that declared the list unconstitutional, according to the Associated Press. Two thousand five hundred convicted sex offenders are on the list with thirty-nine residing in Willimantic. 

According the University Police Department, the “law requires registered sex offenders who attend classes or who are employed at any of the state's universities/colleges must also register with that university/college police department.  The Eastern Connecticut State University Police Department maintains a record of any registered sex offender who informs the University of their attendance/employment here.” Chief Perry says that currently one male student is registered.


“I am pleased with the court decision. It is imperative that we maintain a balance of protecting one from the possibility of becoming a victim and not violating anyone's constitutional rights in the process,” explains Chief Perry. 


The Connecticut Department of Public Safety Sex Offender Registry, had previously been available online but was challenged in May 2001 when it was taken offline because a court decision declared the list unconstitutional. Offenders can be searched on the website by their last name, town, or zip code. 


State Attorney General Richard Blumenthal said that during the past decade, about 500 of the registered offenders have been rearrested. “It’s a tragic reminder that this kind of offense has a uniquely high rate of repetition. There is simply no way we can predict which of these individuals is likely to recommit this crime. The most effective tool we have are informed, aware citizens.”  


The Supreme Court ruled 9-0 that Connecticut does not have to hold separate hearings to determine the risk posed by sex criminals, after their release from prison, before putting them on the registry. 


 Chief Perry encourages students and staff to visit the Sex Offender Website (www.state.ct.us/dps/Sor.htm) and to visit the Police Department website (www.easternct.edu/depts/police/pdhomepage.html) for the Uniform Campus Crime Report which includes statistics on crimes at ECSU and in Willimantic. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the Sex Offender Registry, please call the University Police Department at 465-5310 or the police department in the town and state you reside. 

